

## 36th Engineer Combat Regiment



Colonel James Brooks Commander 36th Engineer Group

Dear Colonel Brooks:

We are all greatly saddened by the end of our reunions. We knew that it had to happen but we kept hoping for one more year. Last year our theme was TATTOO and we thought that this year we would have TAPS. Actually we were able to get just a dozen registrants after all the cancellations and they would have had to come from California Texas and other places.

There are about a hundred still on our roster but a great many of them are incapacitated in one way or another. I am determined to keep mailing them twice a year as long as it is possible. The esprit de corps of this Regiment was great during the war and hasn't changed since. We would have been greatly honored to have met you to tell you how much we admire the present day Group.

If you can post the activities of the Group on the website I will check it regularly and keep the old Seahorses updated on what our men are doing now. So God bless you and the Group. I know you will be great and remember.....

Stay RUGGED!!!!!

John T. Fallon 2459 First Ave Avalon, NJ 08202

